
Interstate 81 Southbound and
Route 635 (Barterbrook Road)

Augusta County
Auxiliary Lane Construction and

Bridge Replacement Project
Design Public Hearing

Wednesday, June 23, 2021, 4 – 7 p.m.
Frontier Culture Museum 

1290 Richmond Avenue, Staunton, VA 24401

Find out about the proposed auxiliary lane on Interstate 81 southbound and the 
proposed bridge replacement on Route 635 (Barterbrook Road) in Augusta County.

Come see the plans to create an auxiliary I-81 southbound lane between exits 221 
and 220. The plans also include the replacement of the Route 635 bridge over I-81, 
which would be required for construction of the auxiliary lane.

This public hearing will take place at an outdoor pavilion at the Frontier Culture 
Museum. VDOT will follow all COVID-19 precautions to ensure the health and safety 
of attendees. The project website will include the same information, materials and 
presentations available at the public hearing. The project website is found at: 
https://www.virginiadot.org/I81AugustaAuxiliaryLane.

Review the proposed project plans and the National Environmental Policy Act document 
in the form of a Programmatic Categorical Exclusion (PCE) at the public hearing or 
at VDOT’s Staunton District Office located at 811 Commerce Road in Staunton, VA 
24401-9029, 540-332-9075 or 1-800-367-7623, TTY/TDD 711. You can also review the 
project information at VDOT’s Harrisonburg Residency Office 3536 North Valley Pike, 
Harrisonburg, VA 22802, 540-434-2586. Please call ahead to ensure the availability of 
appropriate personnel to answer your questions. Property impact information, relocation 
assistance policies and tentative construction schedules are available for your review at 
the above address and will be available at the public hearing.

In compliance with the National Historic Preservation Act, Section 106 and 36 CFR 
Part 800, information concerning the potential effects of the proposed project on 
properties listed in or eligible for listing in the National Register of Historic Places is 
provided in the environmental documentation. 

Give your written or oral comments at the hearing or submit them by July 3, 2021, 
to Jennifer Hoover, P.E., Project Manager, Virginia Department of Transportation, 
811 Commerce Road, Staunton, VA  24401-9029.  You may also leave recorded 
comments at 540-332-7848 or email your comments to Jennifer.Hoover@VDOT.
Virginia.gov. Please reference “I-81 Auxiliary Lane PH Comment” in the subject line. 

VDOT ensures nondiscrimination and equal employment in all programs and activities 
in accordance with Title VI and Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964. If you need 
special assistance for persons with disabilities or limited English proficiency, contact 
the project manager listed above at 540-332-9075 or 1-800-367-7623, TTY/TDD 711.

State Project: 0081-007-019,B633, C501, P101, R201
Federal Project: NHPP-081-2(327)     UPC: 116279

From: I-81 Southbound Mile Marker 221.2
To: I-81 Southbound Mile Marker 221.0

In the event that an alternate date is needed, the meeting will be held Wednesday, June 30, 2021, 
at the same time and location.


